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Address by Rachel Lipscomb, Deputy Chairman of Magistrates’ Association

Launch of Costing the Earth: Guidance for sentencers

It is a great pleasure to welcome everyone here today and the Magistrates’ Association is extremely grateful to DEFRA for allowing us to come here to launch this important piece of new work. As many of you know the Association recently dedicated a special session at our Annual General Meeting to raise awareness of environmental crime and the launch of this guidance is a crucial next step.

We know that most environmental cases are dealt with in magistrates’ courts, the majority of the pleas will be guilty and typically the first sentencing option will be a fine. What this means is that the level of fines imposed by magistrates is one of the key factors in protecting the environment through our power to influence the future behaviour of companies and individuals likely to be involved in breaking the law. Sentencing for environmental cases poses particular difficulties – although numbers of cases are increasing they are still a rarity. It is often difficult to find the right perspective  - fly-tipping may not seem that serious when a previous case involved an assault on a nurse in an emergency hospital department.

It is also true to say that most cases will be strict liability offences and in many cases the defendants are likely to be companies.

It is against this background that we have produced with the help of DEFRA, the Environment Agency and WWF and others, a comprehensive toolkit which magistrates and legal advisors can access from our website. This includes general guidance on the importance of environmental protection, sentencing criteria and many examples of cases ranging from genetic modification to land use and public space. In addition to the guidance on Fining Companies for Environmental and Health and Safety Offences, which we  issued to our members 18 months ago we are today also launching today guidance for wildlife and conservation offences. These will reach our members in about 2 weeks time when they receive their Winter edition of the Magistrate magazine.

We will be able to update and extend this material easily and I would like to say at this point, special thanks to Paul Stookes from the Environmental Law Foundation who has helped to put this toolkit package together.

We believe that this information will help magistrates to understand the issues, assess the seriousness and sentence appropriately when environment cases appear before us.

I’d like to hand over to Michael Meacher to formally launch our new guidance.
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